Anniversary Committee Report
The 25th Anniversary Committee met at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center on Friday, January 7th. Present were Dave Walker, Artistic Director, Terry Karanen (Finance), Wayne Minnich (Fundraising), Bob Eisenhour (Production), Lucy Twitchell (P.R.) and Chuck Atwell (IT). The meeting was chaired by Board President, Paul Foltz. The goal of this first meeting was to develop a plan of events for the commemoration of our 25th Anniversary as well as to brain storm ideas for the commemoration.

After rather lengthy discussion, it was decided that we should celebrate both our 25th Season (2011-12) and the actual anniversary month. It was decided that the Anniversary Season would mostly follow the normal structure of our current calendar: A Christmas Capers Cabaret in December, a concert in early February (instead of January), possibly a joint effort with the Womyn’s Chorus, a June Concert with a “Best of the Men’s Chorus” theme and finally the Voices United Concert in July. This would also be the year for our participation in GALA which occurs in July. To mark our actual anniversary, as has been our custom in the past, the committee decided to have an Anniversary Holiday Concert in December of 2012, then a Springtime Cabaret (Easter Escapades) in early April and a spring concert in mid-June as usual.

An additional idea that was proposed is that the Chorus institute a major fund raising event in mid October to jump start our season and our finances. For 2011 the idea of a Halloween Dinner Show was floated.  For 2012 we would like to have an Invitational Choral Concert where all the Pennsylvania GALA Choruses as well as New Jersey Gay Men’s Chorus and Delaware Valley’s Chorus are all invited to celebrate our anniversary in one major musical event. 

Further ideas that were proposed were the development of an anniversary CD, the possibility of commissioning a piece of music for the anniversary and the possibility of having a string quartet or some form of instrumental accompaniment for the anniversary concert.
It was decided that we would present these ideas to the Board for approval and after that, each committee member would take the program to their individual committees for further development and to generate concrete plans on how the individual committees can best contribute to the financial as well as artistic success of the celebration of this milestone of Men’s Chorus history.
Respectfully submitted

Paul R Foltz

Chair

